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This Notice Applies to the AlaskaCare Employee Health Plan 
Notice date is January 1, 2024 

 
 
 

 
 

Important Reminder to Provide the Plan with the Taxpayer Identification 
Number (TIN) or Social Security Number (SSN) of Each Enrollee in a 
Health Plan 

Employers are required by law to collect the taxpayer identification number (TIN) or social 
security number (SSN) of each medical plan participant and include that number on reports that 
will be provided to the IRS each year. Employers are required to make at least two consecutive 
attempts to gather missing TINs/SSNs.  

If a dependent does not yet have a social security number, you can go to this website to 
complete a form to request an SSN: https://www.ssa.gov/forms/ss-5.pdf.  Applying for a social 
security number is FREE.  

The SSN will also be used to help fulfill mandatory reporting requirements to the Centers for 
Medicare and Medicaid (CMS) for the purposes of permitting Medicare to coordinate benefits 
for individuals enrolled in both an employer-sponsored medical plan and Medicare.  

If you have not yet provided the social security number (or other TIN) for each of your 
dependents that you have enrolled in the health plan, please contact the Division of Retirement 
and Benefits toll free at (800) 821-2251 or (907) 465-4460 in Juneau. 

https://www.ssa.gov/forms/ss-5.pdf

